
 

 

 

 

Families Bulletin 
Monday 22 September 2025 - Friday 29 September 2025 

 

HEADTEACHER’S MESSAGE 
 

 

Dear Families 

 

It has been an incredibly busy week this week in the run up to Open Evening for prospective students and families last 

night. Every year, I stand up and talk to a growing number of visitors, sharing our vision and ethos and proudly talking 

about our student achievements, both academic and personal. Every year the feedback comes back about how 

incredible our students are. From tour guides to musicians, to those helping in departments to those up on the main 

stage delivering speeches with myself and Mr Street. More than 160 students supported last night and made both 

themselves and our community proud.  

 

A special mention goes to Lucy and Marcus, Year 13 Head Students and Mason in Year 7 who spoke so eloquently and 

passionately about their experiences and journeys into and through Sackville. A feat I know many adults would shy away 

from! 

 

If your child was able to help out last night, thank you for your support. I know that they will have got something positive 

from the experience themselves. For some young people, having the confidence to speak to visitors and answer 

questions does not always come naturally yet we have seen so many of them grow in confidence over the years from 

events just like this. 

 

Open Mornings begin next Wednesday. If you know any prospective parents/carers interested in coming to see the 

school in ‘’real life’ during the day please ask them to visit our website to book in, as places are limited. 

 

Have a lovely weekend 

 

 
 
 
 
 
Jo Meloni 
Headteacher       

 

 

Week: B​​ ​ Timetable: 4 + 1 

 

https://sackvilleschool.org.uk/


 

Hot Chocolate with the Head  

                                                                                             

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

First hot choc of the year, and I was delighted to have a fantastic group of students from the Holmes 
Community. Each nominated for an excellent start to the year, enthused about new learning and taking on 
new student leadership roles. Well done to you all, what a great start. 

Jo Meloni 
Headteacher                                                                                                                                                                                       

Key Dates 
​ ​ ​ ​  
Wednesday 24 September 2025​ ​ ​ Pop Up Uniform Shop 
Tuesday 30 September 2025​​ ​ ​ Year 11 Geography Field Trip  
Thursday 9 October 2025​ ​ ​ ​ Year 11 Information Evening 5.30pm – 8.30pm 
Thursday 16 October 2025​ ​ ​ ​ Year 7 Information Evening 5.30pm - 8.30pm 
Wednesday 22 October 2025​​ ​ ​ Families Focus Group (FFG) - 6pm 
Friday 7 November 2025​ ​ ​ ​ Year 7-11 Flu spray vaccinations 
Wednesday 10 December 2025 ​ ​ ​ Families Focus Group (FFG) - 4pm  
Monday 2 February 2026​ ​ ​ ​ Year 8 HPV vaccinations 
Wednesday 11 March 2026 ​ ​ ​ ​ Families Focus Group (FFG) - 4pm 
Wednesday 13 May 2026​ ​ ​ ​ Families Focus Group (FFG) - 4pm 
Monday 13 July 2026​​ ​ ​ ​ Year 9 Meningitis vaccinations 
 
 

Notice board  
 

Families Focus Group (FFG) Dates 2025  

We are delighted to share the dates of our families focus groups meetings for this academic year. These 

meetings provide an important opportunity for open dialogue, updates and discussion, and are available to all 

parents and carers. 

 

The first meeting will take place at Sackville on Wednesday 22 October at 6.00pm. 

We have also scheduled FFG meetings for: 

Wednesday 10 December 2025 at 4.00pm 
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Wednesday 11 March 2026 at 6.00pm 

Wednesday 13 May 2026 at 4.00pm 

Agenda’s for each meeting will be shared a week before 

We look forward to seeing you there. 

Paul Street 

Deputy Headteacher 

 

Message from the PE Department for Year 7 Parents 

●​ Extra curricular sessions begin on Monday 15 September, attendance at these really benefits students 
develop their skills, game play and meeting new friends. 
 

●​ Additional equipment for this year - National Governing Bodies of rugby and hockey strongly 
recommend that students wear a gum shield and in the case of hockey shin pads. Football boots are 
not essential but if students wish to join extra curricular activities and represent the school then 
football boots would be necessary. 

 
●​ Inter Community Event - Thursday 25 September - The first Inter Community Event will take place after 

school on the date shown. Students can come along and represent their community in either football 
or netball. 

 
●​ There has been a recent increase in the wearing of jewelry and the chewing of gum, both of these can 

cause serious injury so please remind your children of the dangers during physical activity.  
 
 

Additional PE Information for All Parents and Families 
 

●​ Students who frequently forget PE kit will be given two reminders before being issued with a 
detention. The kit expectations can be found here. Please note all kit, other than socks should be navy 
and not black. 

 
●​ Please ensure if your child is not able to take part in PE lessons that you contact their PE teacher as 

soon as possible. The best form of communication would be via email but a hand written note is also 
acceptable which needs to be handed to their PE teacher at the start of the lesson. 

 
●​ A secondary pair of trainers is strongly recommended for PE lessons. The footwear/trainers that 

students wear as part of their school uniform are often not safe or suitable for PE lessons. Please 
encourage your child to bring this additional pair of trainers on the days they have PE. 

 
●​ We use an online system for organizing and  communicating our school fixtures, this is called SOCS and 

can be accessed by clicking here. PE staff will email those students and parents that are involved 
directly. To access additional information on the website the password is - RH19Sports. 

 
●​ Aerosol deodorants are not permitted in the changing rooms, they are harmful for students both with 

and without asthma. If deodorant needs to be applied please advise your children to bring a roll-on 
deodorant. Any student who requires an inhaler should ensure that they pass this to their teacher at 
the beginning of the lesson. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sackville School Families’ Bulletin page 3 

https://sackvilleschool.org.uk/school-uniform/
https://socs.sackvilleschool.org.uk/


 
 
Language Department  

We are excited for our inaugural Sackville Languages Week, which runs from Monday 22 to Friday 26 
September 2025. Please see the programme of events below. If students wish to take part in most of the 
events, they can sign up via their form tutor. For students who wish to take part in the video speaking about 
what 'Community' means to them, or attend one of the Year 7 or Year 11 film screenings, please use the linked 
consent forms. 

 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Breaktime 6th Form 
Competition 
B14 

Quiz - Open to 
all 
B13 

Sweet Sale 
Canopy 
 

Y10 + Y11 
Tour de 
France 
Challenge 
Gym 

Y10 + Y11 
Tour de 
France 
Challenge 
Gym 

‘Community’ 
artwork/Poster 
making - open 
to all 
B14 

Lunchtime Year 7 
Competition 
Fun with Flags 
B14 

Year 8 
Competition 
Hook-a-duck 
B15 

Year 9 
Competition 
Global 
flavours 
B11 

Year 10+11 
Competition 
Tour de 
France 
Gym 
 

‘Community’ 
artwork/Poster 
making - open 
to all 
B14 

After-school Video filming 
B14, 15.00 - 
16.30 
 

 

 

Video filming 
B14, 15.00 - 
16.30 
 

Year 7 Film 
Screening 
Carlitos y el 
Campo de los 
Sueños 
Main Hall - 
16.30 - 18.30 
 

Suggested £1 
donation 
 

Video Filming  
B14, 15.00 - 
16.30 
 

 

Year 11 Film 
Screening - 
GCSE Spanish 
Students 
 

Ocho 
apellidos 
vascos 
B14  
15.30 - 17.30 
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Last week's top achievers in SPARX maths 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Bring it on Drama Production  
 

Sackville School is excited to announce the musical for February 2026 will be Bring It  

On.  

 

Auditions start the week of Monday 29 September 2025 in P01, at the following times: 

 

Year 7 and 8 - Monday 29 September 3.00pm   

Year 9 and 10 - Wednesday 1 October 3.00pm  

Year 11,12 and 13 - Thursday 2 October 3.00pm 

 

To sign up and for more information please join the show Google Classroom:  wufrbxaa 
 
 

Safeguarding  
 

As always, if you are aware or have any worries regarding the safety of our students then contact our 

safeguarding team. Contact …details below: 

Safeguarding Leads: 

Mr Millican - amillican@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mr Street - pstreet@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mrs Steer - asteer@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

 

Safeguarding Team: 

Mr Endersby - jendersby@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mrs Hunt - shunt@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mrs Valentine - hvalentine@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

 

 

Mr Cowlin - pcowlin@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mr Vallally-Godfrey - avallallygodfrey@sackvilleschool.org.uk 
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Current Vacancies  

We have two support staff roles available at the moment. If you would be interested in any of the following or 

know anyone else who may be, please call Katie Dawson, Headteacher’s PA for more information, or apply 

directly following these links: 

●​ Learning Support Assistant 
●​ Exam Invigilators 

 

 

Sackville News 

For all the latest news here at Sackville, follow the link below to the news section of our website -   

Sackville News 

We also publish a half termly newsletter and the latest edition can be seen here: Sackville Newsletter.  

Next publication date: W/B 24 October, 2025 

 
 

Futures - Find It Out Thursday 
 

This is a chance for students to explore different professions and learn from those that are in that industry and 

can give a first hand experience.  Different industries are highlighted each week and students have the 

opportunity to attend one talk per half term.  When these terms talks have been confirmed, students will be 

able to sign up using a Google form that will be sent ou 

t.  Students can come along and start to investigate career paths open to you and discover the skills that you 

will be required to develop to join that industry. 

 
If you would be willing to come in and speak to students and be part of our Find it out Thursday program 

please contact Helen Smith on hsmith@sackvilleschool.org.uk. 

 
 
 
 
 

Are you working in the travel and tourism industry?  And would you be willing to give up a little bit of your 

time to talk with our students about your place of work and the job you do?  In that case, please get in touch!  

We now offer travel and tourism courses at both KS4 and KS5, and we are keen to provide opportunities for 

our students to hear from those in the sector what it means to work in travel and tourism.   

I look forward to hearing from you! 

 

Daan Gerretsen  

CTL of Travel and Tourism 
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Medication, Illness and Vaccines 
 

Medication 
To ensure that we continue to support students when they are unwell, we need to make sure our records are 
up-to-date. As a school we will continue to administer ad-hoc medication as per the consent slip you have 
completed. If you wish for this to change, please contact the relevant year team. Should your child be 
diagnosed with any new medical condition please contact us. In addition, should your 
child's medical condition change (i.e., they no longer need to use their inhaler) please contact their 
community team.  
We will continue to provide the support and medical assistance you have already agreed to unless we hear 

from you. 

 

Illness 
In order to keep the more vulnerable members of our school community safe, a reminder to inform the school 
if your child contracts any of the following: Chickenpox, Shingles, Measles or Mumps. Please call the relevant 
community office, thank you in advance. 
 

External Clubs, Sports, Services and Events  

​ ​ ​ ​  

Girls Self Defence ​ ​ Basketball Club ​​ ​ Careers Event  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Harvest Appeal ​​ ​     Work Experience​ ​   U15 Girls Football 
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Pre-loved Prom Dress ​    Inclusive Classroom​            Memorial Football Match 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A.I for Multi-Lingual ​ ​ Free Sports Day​​               Disability Webinars 

Families ​ ​  
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